
CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANDYSUL COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
 

Cofnodion Cyfarfod Arbenig Cyngor Cymuned Llandysul Community Council a gynhaliwyd 
yng Nghanolfan Ieuenctid Tysul Youth Centre, Llandysul, ar  23 Chwefror 2015 
 
Minutes of Special Meeting of Cyngor Cymuned Llandysul Community Council held at 
Canolfan Ieuenctid Tysul Youth Centre, Llandysul, on 23 February 2015 
 
Yn Bresennol/Present:    Tom Cowcher  Philippa Davies  Douglas Davies Roy Davies Keith 
Evans  Aled Jones Terry Griffiths  Andrew Howell   Aled Jones Cynghorydd Sir Peter Evans 
Abby Reid 
 
Cyrff Allanol/Outside Bodies 
 
Marian Bryant and Menna Davies Memorial Park Trustees 
Alwyn Phillips Cymdeithas Chwaraeon 
Ymdduheiriadau/Apologies from Gareth Bryant Swimming Pool 
  

1. Ymddiheuriadau/Apologies Derbynwiwyd  ymddiheuriadau oddiwrth Eileen Curry 
Wyn Evans, Beth Davies Cyng Sir Peter Davies  /Aplogies were received from Wyn 
Evans, Beth Davies, Carolyn Reid Rees and County Councillor Peter Davies. 

 
2. Datgan Buddiannau/Declarations of Interest:  Dim/None 
3. Agenda  There was an omission on the  fourth item on the Agenda and Memorial 

Park/Children’s Play Area should have read Memorial Park/Children’s Play 
Area/Cymdeithas Chwaraeon. 

4. Memorial Park 
Mrs Marian Bryant addressed the meeting and explained that Ceredigion would be 
finishing providing funding for upkeep of the Park.  Following going out to tender for 
grasscutting currently the Cymdeithas Chwaraeon groundsman was cutting the grass 
of the Memorial Park including the Children’s Play Area.  The total cost for the year 
for grasscutting and empying dog and litter bins is  £3200.  Currently the Park receive 
rent from the County Council for £300.  Mrs Bryant went on to explain that when the 
County Council took out the agreement with the Memorial Park Trustees that there 
was a clause that if at any time the Council would be charging for use of the car park 
the rent would be increased to reflect this.  At the moment the County Council was 
not responding to the requests.   
 
The Community Council explained that as of April the County Council would not be 
funding the equipment in the Children’s Play Area.  This is true to all  the 13 play 
area’s that the Council look after at the moment.  The trustees felt that rather than 
contacting the Community Council the County Council should have contacted the 
management Committee of the Memorial Park.  It was decided that the clerk contact 
Mr Paul Arnold to express the strong feeling. 
 
 

 



5. Cymdeithas Chwaraeon 
 
Alwyn Phillips for the Cymdeithas Chwaraeon explained that they also had lost 
significant funding from the County Council.  As an organisation that they do a lot of 
fund raising and sports lotto.  As they employ the groundsman they at the end of the 
financial year bearing in mind that the lotto remains bringing in the same amount of 
income and commitment from members and would be looking at a shortfall of about 
£7500. 

 
Cllr Abby Reid explained that she had been looking at the heritage lottery fund.  She 
also explained that if the bid was done correctly and using the park as an entity that 
there was a possibility of obtaining funding for the park for the next 3 years.  She also 
offered to attend any meeting with the Park Trustees and Cymedithas Chwaraeon to 
explain what she had in mind. 
She also offered to coordiante the grant application that would build in elements of 
the Children’s Play area, ground maintenance and also a memorial plaque in the park.  
It was decided that the Park Trustees and the Cymdeithas Chwaraeon go back to their 
various Committee’s to discuss the offer. 

 
6.       Swimming Pool 
 
          As no representation was made from members of the Swimming Pool Committee it   
          was decided that Cllr Peter Evans obtain information by the next meeting of their plans  
         and their financial situation. 
 
7.      Floral Display’s 
 
         The Community Council had been informed by Mr Paul Arnold that as of April the 
         Community Council were finishing funding watering of the flowers in Llandysul. 
 

The cost indicated in the letter seemed high and the members decided that the clerk 
contact Paul Arnold 

 
1.     Clarifaication of price 
2.      If the Community Council would get a watering bowser 
3.      Ask for a map of where the flowers that they water are located 
 
8.    Maintenence Tenders 
        
       Tenders were received from M W Services and Meredith Williams. 
       It was decided that M W Services have the following contacts 
      Footpath  from The Beeches to the Old Primay School 
      75-80 The Beeches 
      48 The Beeches to Prc yr Ynn 
      Well Street, Llandysul 
  
      Meredith Williams 



      Footpath from the Bus Shelter above Dyffryn Teifi School down to the River Teifi 
      Plasydderwen 
      Car Park Neuadd Tysul Hall 
 

 



 

 
  
 


